
 

PRPD Staff Report Page 1 of 1 February 2023 

Staff Committee Report February 8, 2023  

 

DATE: 1/26/2023 

TO: Board of Directors 

FROM:  Sarah Hoffman, Board Clerk 

SUBJECT: Park and Recreation Committee Report 
January 24,2023 

 
Attendance:  

Committee Members:  Mary Bellefeuille, Chair; Steve Rodowick, Member 
PRPD Staff: Dan Efseaff, District Manager; Kristi Sweeney, Assistant District Manager, Sarah Hoffman, Board Clerk 

  
The meeting convened at 2:27 pm.  
 
The Committee will meet to: 
 

1. Verbal Update on Lakeridge Park.  
 
District Manager Efseaff gave a verbal update on where the progress with Lakeridge stands. He informed those 
present that with the rise in costs, the price to build the park has gone up so supplemental funding will be needed 
and that him and Assistant District Manager Sweeney are looking into it. 
 
Steve Rodowick asked how much of a short fall there was in funding for the park. Assistant District Manager 
Sweeney stated that it was just under 8 million. 
 
Committee Chair Bellefeuille asked where the pricing for the construction was coming from and Assistant District 
Manager Sweeney explained that we are in a more rural location so we have to outsource for construction 
companies in cities, which are more expensive. 
 
Committee Chair Bellefeuille then asked why the “ Coming Soon,” sign wasn’t up at the Lakeridge site yet. District 
Manager Efseaff gave an explanation. She then asked if any of the park could be built before the budlings. District 
Manager Efseaff said yes, and that we are on track with the rest of the construction for the park. 
 

2. Verbal PG&E Easement- Pentz Rd. Update  
 
District Manager Efseaff gave a brief verbal update on the easement. He stated that the footprint of the easement 
has shrunk and that PG&E agreed to put some fencing around the electric box. 
 
District Manager Efseaff stated there is still discussion being had about PG&E having access to the trees around 
the area when it comes trimming and cutting them down. There was a brief discussion amongst the committee 
about the trees around the area. District Manager Efseaff said that he is just waiting for a response containing 
new verbiage so they can come to a new agreement. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 3:23 pm. 
 
https://paradiseprpd.sharepoint.com/sites/BODMeeting/Shared Documents/_Committee.Rec.Park/2022/RPC_22.1221/PR.Report_22.1221.docx 
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